BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
SEVIER SOLID WASTE, INC.

February 21, 2024

The Board of Directors of Sevier Solid Waste, Inc. met Wednesday, February 21, 2024 in the office of Sevier County Mayor, Sevier County Courthouse, Sevierville, Tennessee. Board Members present were Cindy Ogle, Earlene Teaster, Russell Treadway, and Larry Waters.  Also, present was Manager Tom Leonard and Tammy Watts. The meeting was called to order by Cindy Ogle. 

The first item of business for the board was the Approval of the Minutes.  Upon the motion of approval by Russell Treadway and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the Minutes were unanimously approved.

The next item of business was the consideration and approval to accept bid for discharge building expansion. Two bids were received for the discharge building expansion where the new Digester 6 would be. There was also some damage from when digester 3 fell. 95% of the project will be the expansion. Legacy Buildings and Clearspan both bid. SSWI has used both companies prior. Tom recommends the low bid of $186,266.99 from Clearspan. The budget for the expansion is $200,000. Upon the motion to approve the low bid by Russell Treadway and seconded by Larry Waters, the bid for discharge building expansion from Clearspan was unanimously approved. 

The next item of business was the update on A&A Construction and Waste Removal for non-payment. The last meeting it was decided that they need to get to 120 days. They have paid about half the month of July. Tom recommends that March 1 their account is closed until balance is paid off and they can be cash customers each day. Travis Lewelling is the only other large outstanding account. His account is blocked. Larry suggests that Earlene and him go talk to Gene Atchley. 

The next item of business was the discussion of the priority hauling agreement. The intention is if the wait is going to be extensive, then SSWI will send the trucks elsewhere. Tom needs the board to determine what the time limit is when SSWI needs to redirect trucks. Sevierville says 2 hours and less is acceptable, because it is comparative to driving to Morristown and back. Tom also needs to know who is to be notified when we reach priority levels. Level 1 is everyone but Gatlinburg and Pigeon Forge hauls elsewhere. Level II is everyone hauls elsewhere.  Upon the motion of approval of the Priority Hauling Agreement by Russell Treadway and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the priority hauling agreement was unanimously approved but is subject to revisit the agreement if there is too much opposition. 

The next item of business was the discussion and consideration to approve the low bid for landfill services from GFL. Waste Connections did not bid, because they could not determine how to price it. GFL’s rates will go up each year. The low bid was Republic, but it is Loudon County and too far to be feasible. GFL is offering $35.00 per ton. Waste Management bid was $46.35 per ton. Upon approval a contract will be received from the company and Tom would bring the contract to the next board meeting. Cities and County trucks will go to the other company and everything will be billed to Sevier Solid Waste. Cities and County will pay the same as they have been to SSWI. Tom asked the board that if the contract is created, then are they in agreement that the entities will not haul anywhere else besides SSWI and the chosen additional landfill and that they will follow the priority hauling agreement. The cities and county board members will discuss with their teams. SSWI cannot make a budget if there is no consistency in when and where trash is being taken. Upon the motion to award the low bid of landfill services by GFL by Russell Treadway and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the bid to GFL was unanimously approved. 

The last item of business was the director’s report. Compost plant is running a positive variance of $131,687. Negative variance of $70,006 at the landfill. Roll off positive variance of $3,997. Recycling positive variance of $150,000. SWWI is currently under budget on revenue, largely impacted by County taking garbage elsewhere. SSWI is running under budget on expenses. 4 million in expenses is budgeted before the end of the fiscal year. Next discussion was on the Class I landfill report. SSWI received their survey report. SSWI improved compaction rate from 850 to almost 1100 pounds per cubic yard. This helped to gain back some space. There is about 5.5 years left based on the report. This was about the same as last year, so basically, we gained a year by doing better at compacting. Lastly, Tom gave the board a proposed layout of a mega transfer station. It would be on the other side of the landfill next to the Jake Thomas extension. Currently, it is being quoted around 12 million dollars. Current time frame on being out of space and needing a transfer station is roughly 6 years.   

 Upon the motion to adjourn of Russell Treadway and seconded by Earlene Teaster, the 

Meeting was adjourned.                                                                                
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